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Important Dates           

Term 2 
5 June  King’s Birthday 
22 June  Board of Trustees Meeting  
28 June  Production 
30 June  Last day of the term  
 

Term 3 Starts on the 17th of July 

 
 
 

Term 2 
Weeks 1-10 Ngatitoa Netball  Every Saturday starts on 29th April 
Week 7 Parumoana Cross Country (Years 

5-8) - Mackays Crossing  
Tuesday 6th June 
ppd Thursday 8th June and Tuesday 13th June 

Week 10 Regional Cross Country (Years 4-8) 
- Harcourt Park (Venue TBC) 

Tuesday 27th June ppd Thursday 29th June 
10-2pm 

 
 
 
Friday 2nd June 2023 

 

Kia ora e te whānau.  
 
Cross Country: 

 
The call to postpone to Thursday proved to be the right one as the weather was amazing. All the rain we had earlier 
in the week meant a few changes to the courses and an increase in the amount of puddles and mud that had to be 
navigated by the children. Of course this only increased the level of satisfaction and fun as the children had a blast. A 
huge thank to Anita and Fraser Press for hosting, setting up and packing down our cross country course. Thank you 
to everyone who was able to come along and cheer children.   

 



The Parumoana cross country is scheduled for next Tuesday and we will have nearly 40 students representing us at 
this event. A huge thank you to the parents who have offered to help with transport or marshalling on the course. 
Fingers crossed for good weather. 
 
Community Consultation: 
 
This survey is for parents and caregivers of children at Pāuatahanui School. If you have more than one child at 
school, please select the answer that is the best fit for your family. You can omit questions if you do not know the 
answer or you choose not to answer.  
 
Responses and feedback from the survey will help inform the Board of Trustees when developing our next three year 
strategic plan which will take effect in 2024. 

 

Thank you for completing this survey - Pāuatahanui School Community Survey 2023  
 
Behaviour: 

 
At the beginning of the year all staff members spent a day with Educational Psychologists from the Ministry of 
Educations Learning Support team. The purpose of this day was to learn about MOE guidelines “Understanding 
Behaviour & Responding Safely” (UBRS). The programme unpacks things like identifying triggers for difficult 
behaviour and redirecting children away from these behaviours, understanding why the behaviour is occurring, and 
putting strategies in place so children can experience success and lessen the chances of the unwanted behaviours 
occurring. A integral aspect of the UBRS programme is that it is designed so that we can provide a school 
environment that is inclusive to all students where we encourage and support diversity.  
 
In term 1, I shared our updated behaviour expectations document with the community. Here is a link to this 

document if you haven’t already seen it - Behaviour Expectations. 
 
A key aspect of this document is for staff to concentrate on and praise good behaviours the children display. 
Unfortunately there are instances when some children display unwanted behaviour. This is when we apply aspects 
of the  UBRS programme.  
 
We have 5 wonderful learning coaches who assist some of our children with their learning and sometimes 
behaviour. We are able to identify when children are “out of sorts” and in these cases we place a learning coach with 
the children to help them regulate their behaviour. 
 
If the behaviour escalates teachers and learning coaches can send an orange or red card (as in the behaviour 
expectations document) to the office. The office staff give the card to either myself Kate Excell or a member of the 
senior leadership team. The purpose of the card is to provide assistance to the teacher and learning coach. 
Assistance can include: 

 checking on where a child is 
 working in class with a child 
 teaching the class so the teacher can work one on one with a child or working with a group of children 
 removing a child from the class to help them regulate their behaviour 

 
The main purpose of the red and orange card system is to help keep everyone safe. In instances where the office 
receives a red card there are at least three adults involved to ensure the safety of the students. 
Break times: 
 
The field at break times is usually a very busy space. There can be as many as 4 different games of football 
happening at once. These games of football can sometimes become competitive and heated. To help monitor these 
games there is a teacher on duty who stays at the field. This teacher has yellow and red cards that they can use to 
give children time out from a football game. The amount of time they sit out is dependent on which card was given 
and why.  The times can vary between 5 minutes or the rest of the break and sometimes including the next day. We 
understand that sometimes children use inappropriate language during football games and the duty teacher is there 
to monitor this.  
 

https://docs.google.com/forms/d/e/1FAIpQLSc2vJkx1haHATmNKY_7HHDsT9FPqVs-BRrkXXii5f6pQ3vOaA/viewform?usp=sf_link
https://drive.google.com/file/d/11L-2D08dLTGSBvqNKPnN0C4w7PCkZ-UQ/view?usp=sharing


We have 2 teachers on duty at break time - one at the playground area and one on the field. These teachers wear 
high vis vests so they are easily identifiable to the children. In addition we have staff who supervise areas within the 
school. These teachers do not wear high vis vests as they are supervising a specific area. For a school our size we 

have more than enough adult supervision at break times. We can not have adult supervision in every area of the 
school 100% of the time and sometimes we don’t see things that have happened, but we are always available to help 
if it is reported. 
 
For the majority of time children are playing positively and displaying the PAUA values. All staff are proud of the way 
in which children interact and play positively and this is something that we continue to work hard at maintaining. 
 

 

 

Ngā mihi  
Caine Webster - Principal 
principal@pauatahanui.school.nz  

  
 

 

FROM THE OFFICE 

 
Junior Certificates 
Congratulations to all the recipients of junior certificates 

Anna T 

Paxton 

Cody 

Elizabeth E 

Mila A 

Archie 

Gubby 

Mia 

Angus H

 

 

 
Tough Guy and Gal Challenge 
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KAWHIA HUB  
(Rooms 3, 4 and 5)  

 



 
 



 
 

 

 



TAINUI HUB  
(Rooms 1 and 2)  

 

 



RAUKAWA and WHITIREIA HUB  
(Rooms 6, 7, 8, 9 and 10)  

 



 



 



 



 



 

 

 



 

 
   THANK YOU VERY MUCH TO OUR LOYAL SPONSORS WHO HELP IN MANY WAYS 

PLEASE CONTACT THE OFFICE IF YOU WOULD LIKE TO ADVERTISE HERE 
office@pauatahanui.school.nz 
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